Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

Subject: R0O243

Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Fri 7/20/2012 3:20 PM
End: Fri 7/20/2012 3:25 PM
Duration: 5 minutes

Matt Hagemann calls about the closure for RO243 and says that we did not include MTBE and TPHg data from the March
17, 2010 analytical event which were 11 ppb MTBE and 320 ppb TPHg and that for CEQA this is not full disclosure. |
mention that this data is available to the public on both ACEH’s website and Geotracker and that we would not reopen
the site based on the 320 ppb TPHg value and the maximum concentration remaining for MTBE in groundwater is
above the 11 ppb in the final analytical event.



